POPULATION STUDY

Approval of expenditure of \$1,000 from Contingency Fund for special up-dating of Jewish population trends in Pittsburgh.

See: Executive Committee
United Jewish Federation
August 6, 1969
Page 3

Report to Board on new population study recently completed by UJF Staff with outside assistance from the Health & Welfare A sociation and the University of Pittsburgh. Copy of study on file. Report made by Mr. James Bronner who directed the study and was responsible for it.

See: Board of Directors
United Jewish Federation
December 12, 1963
Page 7-8

See: Board of Directors
Federation Jewish Philanthropies
September 25, 1953
Page 2
(Report attached to Minutes)

## REPORT TO FJP BOARD RE POPULATION STUDY

See: Board of Directors Federation Jewish Philanthropies December 19, 1952 Page 2 REPORT TO FJP BOARD RE CONTRIBUTIONS FOR POPULATION STUDY

See: Board of Directors Federation Jewish Philanthropies October 14, 1952 Pages 1-2